


Dear MoF Team,
We just received below message from Norton Rose.

It 1s very unfortunate to see that there 1s a misunderstanding.

In ING’s view we have always clearly stated to all parties (Van Oord, Urbinveste, Fidequity
and MoF Angola) that despite the increase of the scope of the works from originally
USD450m to USD615m the amount to be financed would not change as Atradius has reached
its country limits for Angola.

We have always communicated that our financing would be capped at USD382 .5m (85% of
the original scope of works) to be increased with 100% of the Atradius Premium, 100% of the

Arrangement Fee and 100% of the Facility Fee. This amount would be financed by ING and two
other banks.

As a result USD232.5m would indeed need to come from own funds or other sources. ING will not
arrange the remaining amount up to 85% (USD140m) due to the above mentioned restrictions of
Atradius. We have a meeting with Atradius and Van Oord tomorrow however we deem it unlikely
that Atradius will increase there limits.

Shall we set up a call to discuss this matter? What time/date would be convenient for you?

Regards,
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